WWW.PROVIDENCECITY.COM WWW.PROVIDENCEUTHISTORY.COM



City Office: 435-752-9441

The Garden Spot .. Sharing the American Dream

Message from the Mayor



March Calendar
MAR. 1 2ND PENALTY FOR DE-

LINQUENT BUSINESS LICENSES

MAR. 8 CITY COUNCIL MTG. 6:00 PM

MAR. 9 PLANNING COMMIS-SION MTG. 6:00 PM

MAR. 13 DAYLIGHT SAVINGS TIME BEGINS

MAR. 15 HISTORIC PRESERVA-TION COMMISSION MTG. 6:00 PM

MAR. 17 ST. PATRICK'S DAY

MAR. 20 FIRST DAY OF SPRING

MAR. 20 CITY UTILITY BILL DUE

MAR. 22 CITY COUNCIL MTG. 6:00 PM

MAR. 23 PLANNING COMMIS-SION MTG. 6:00 PM

MAR. 24 BASEBALL/SOFTBALL REGISTRATION ENDS

MAR. 30 MAJOR LEAGUE TRY-OUTS 5:30 PM

MAR. 31 MINOR LEAGUE PER-FORMANCE CLINIC 5:30 PM

Just a reminder: City Council and Planning Commission meetings are held at the City Office Building.



Court is open every Monday from 4:00-6:00 pm. (Excluding Holidays)

Check out our HISTORIC website at: www.providenceuthistory.com

GOT INTERNET?

To view the Providence City newsletter online, visit our website at: www.providencecity.com



It is always a pleasure to welcome new citizens who chose to serve. I would like to welcome Rowan Cecil to the Planning Commission. I, along with the City, am excited to work with Rowan.

We are once again looking and asking for help from our community to find 24 citizens to take part in our C.E.R.T. (Community Emergency Response Team) program. We already have about 3 teams trained and in place and the City has agreed to pay the expense for another 4 teams. Please come and join us in this training to help get our city a little more prepared in case of an emergency. Our goal, if we have enough registered, is to begin the course by March 17. If interested please call Beth Munson at 435-752-9441 ext 18 and Beth will help you.

I would like to bring your attention to the Providence City Youth Council. The following young men and women are a fantastic group that spend many hours on behalf of the City and the community arranging and working events in the city such as: Trunk or Treat, meet Santa and share with the Food Bank, Assisted Living Center Valentines Dance, flower gardens at the city office and Alma Leonhardt Park, cemetery clean-up, games for kids at City Celebration and Sauerkraut Dinner. They also help by putting together Storm Water packets for the County Storm Water education day for 4th graders throughout the valley. They are looking at doing a blood drive in April, so plan on supporting this event and look for more information in the April newsletter. Members of the Youth Council also have the opportunity to attend "A Day at the Legislature." I would personally like to say thanks and introduce this group to you: Aaron Russell, Amber Lilienguist, Blaine Cook, Blake Lyman. Bryar Robinson, Courtney Schvaneveldt, Dylan Wootton, Elizabeth Payne, Jason Johnson, Jocelyn Packer, Kayson Ward, Kenzi Burrus, Lindsay Schwab, Lydia Tullis, Madison Snow, Mariah Wennergren, Maryanna Coburn, Matt Adams, Megan Brown, Millie Tullis, Sela Schaaf, Shay Gladwin, Shaylee Sorensen, Tessa Pudil, Tiffany Frank, Tyler Gladwin. Terri Wennergren is their advisor.

This month City Council meetings will be on Tuesday the 8th and 22nd we invite you to attend. If you would like to address the council we have a 15 minute period at the front of the meeting for public comment; and we would welcome any input or suggestion. I feel it is an honor and pleasure to server you and if you have any question or concern for me, please call.

REMEMBER TO WEAR YOUR GREEN ON THE 17TH.

~ Mayor Ronald S. Liechty ~

2nd Annual Motorcycle Show

Join us for the 2nd Annual Motorcycle Show held in conjunction with Celebrate Providence Celebration on Saturday, June 4, 2011.

We will start off with a Parade through the streets of Providence.

AWARDS WILL BE GIVEN BY SPONSORS!

DON'T FORGET TO STOP BY AND VOTE FOR YOUR FAVORITE BIKE AND WE WILL AWARD A 'PEOPLE'S CHOICE AWARD'.

To register your Motorcycle for the show or to be a sponsor, please contact the City Office, 752-9441 ext. 22 or stop by at 15 South Main, Providence

SPONSOR A BIKE FOR \$40 BY MAY 16TH

SPONSOR A BIKE FOR \$40 BY MAY 16TH
REGISTRATION PER BIKE IS \$10—BEFORE JUNE 2
\$15 LATE REGISTRATION FEE

River Heights Kindergarten Registration

STUDENTS MUST BE FIVE (5)

YEARS OF AGE ON OR BEFORE

SEPTEMBER 1ST.

WHEN: March 8 from 8:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m. & March 9 from 8:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m.

WHERE: River Heights Elementary, 780 East 600 South, River Heights, Utah

PHONE: 435-753-4948

PLEASE BRING:

- ♣ Birth Certificate
- ♣ Immunization Record
- Small Photo
- \$ \$25 for food experience
- ♣ Telephone numbers of physicians & relatives for emergency contact

We sent out registration packets near the end of February. We have made every effort to identify potential students, however you are welcome to contact the school with any questions.



C.E.R.T. TRAINING

Providence will be hosting another C.E.R.T. (Citizen Emergency Response Team) Training Course. If you are interested in being a part of this course, please contact Beth Munson at 752-9441 ext. 18. This course will not only benefit the city, but each of us as citizens.

SUMMER JOBS

We are now hiring for summer recreation positions. If you are interested, please apply at the City Office Building, 15 South Main, Providence.

Positions available:
Baseball Scorekeepers,
Baseball & Softball Umpires,
Fun in the Sun Directors,
Tennis Coaches.

For more information, please contact Sheri at 752-9441 ext.

Providence Kindergarten Registration

STUDENTS MUST BE FIVE (5)

WHEN: March 29 from 8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. & March 30 from 8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. WHERE: Providence Elementary Office, 91 East Center Street, Providence, Utah

PHONE: 435-752-6010

PLEASE BRING:

- ♣ Birth Certificate
- ♣ Immunization Record
- \$ \$20 for food experience

YEARS OF AGE ON OR BEFORE
SEPTEMBER 1ST.



♣ Telephone numbers of physicians & relatives for emergency contact

If you would like, you may pick up registration papers the week prior.

If you have questions, please call the school office.

MESSAGE FROM YOUR CITY COUNCIL:

Due to the scheduling of the Council, this report covers the meeting of February 8, 2011.

There was a public hearing receiving public comments on adjusting the 2011 budget for the following funds: General Capital Projects, Water, Sewer and Storm Water. Items covered were: Gateway Drive Project, Canyon Trail, Intergovernmental Revenue, Road Impact Fees, Temporary seasonal employees for parks, Work at the Veteran's Memorial, and Cemetery activity. In addition, the Council was informed that UDOT is going to put in a light at 300 South. A proposal was discussed to purchase additional Christmas lights for the ball park fencing coming into the city. The public hearing was closed and the adjusted 2011 budget was unanimously approved by the Council.

The Council also approved a resolution accepting a petition for annexation "for consideration" for approximately six acres adjacent to the southwest boundary of the city. This will allow the Staff to certify the petition, schedule the public hearing, and send out the proper notifications.

The Council also approved a code amendment to Providence City Code Title 3 Business Regulations, Chapter 4 Conditional Businesses, Section 5 Home Business, E, Floor area utilized. This better defined the percentage of area of a home that can be used for a home business. In addition, a child care home business will be discussed at a further meeting relative to square footage per child.

A second C.E.R.T. training meeting was approved by the Council. The first C.E.R.T. training was very successful.

Staff and Council reports followed with information on: traffic counts for the corner by the Maverick, Christmas lights, snow being pushed into the street, sales tax revenue, Historic Preservation Society, Gold's Gym, 4 wheelers and ATV activity, affordable housing, City Celebration, 5K races within the city, sewer, animal control costs, bonding for Council Members, deer problem, an upcoming rural water meeting, and the alternate member for the Planning Commission.

All citizens are encourage to attend the Council meetings.

~ Council Member, Don Calderwood~

PROVIDENCE CITY ANNOUNCEMENTS:

- SUMMER JOB OPENINGS: Applications are now available for Summer Recreation. Job positions include: Baseball Score-keepers, Baseball and Softball Umpires, Fun in the Sun Directors and Tennis Coaches. To apply, pick up an application at the City Office. For more information, please call Sheri at 752-9441 ext 22
- BASEBALL MAJOR TRYOUTS: Major League tryouts will be held on Wed., March 30th at 5:30 pm at Zollinger Park Fields. All Major League players must attend this tryout. (In case of inclement weather, the tryouts will be held at the Providence Elementary School Gym)
- BASEBALL MINOR LEAGUE PERFORMANCE CLINIC: We will be holding a Performance Clinic for ALL Minor League players on Thurs., March 31st at 5:30 pm at Zollinger Park Fields. All Minor League players must attend this clinic. (In case of inclement weather, the tryouts will be held at the Providence Elementary School Gym)
- WINTER PARKING: There is only ONE more month left for winter parking. Please make sure you notify any visitors you may have about our ordinance. NO PARKING ON THE STREETS BETWEEN THE HOURS OF 12:00 AM AND 6:00 AM. A citation may be issued if you do. Thank you.

BUSINESS LICENSES: DELINQUENT!!

Business license fees have now doubled AGAIN for anyone renewing during the month of March. If your license is not renewed by April a new application will be required. Please come in and renew your business license today!

Baseball & Softball Registration:

Registration for baseball and softball will be held February 14—March 24 at the City Office Mon-Thurs between the hours of 7:30 am—5:30 pm.

Reminder...we are CLOSED on FRIDAYS!

Boys and girls ages 5-14 are invited to participate. Fees vary by age. Call 752-9441 ext. 22 for more information.



There will be
NO LATE REGISTRATIONS
taken after March 24th. We will be
taking registrations two weeks
earlier to compensate.

Please help spread the word to all vour baseball/softball friends.

MESSAGE FROM THE JUSTICE COURT

Starting the first week in March, the Justice Court will have new hours. Judge Funk will be available on Monday's from **4:00-6:00 pm**.

You may still come pay citations with the court clerk Monday-Thursday from 7:30am-5:30pm.

THE NEW HOURS ARE JUST IF YOU NEED TO SEE THE JUDGE. THANK YOU.

ADVERTISE YOUR BUSINESS:

Take advantage of some great advertising while sponsoring Providence City Parks and Recreation. Advertise your business with a banner along the baseball fence at Zollinger Park.

Banners are displayed from April 1 through October 31. For more information, call 752-9441 ext. 22.

Planning Commission Actions:

January 26, 2011 Meeting

No Meeting Held.

February 9, 2011 Meeting

- ▶ The Providence City Historic Preservation Commission discussed the City's Historic District and what their vision is.
- ▶ The Planning Commission discussed amending Providence City Code Title 10 Zoning Regulations, Chapter 3 Permits, Plans and Annexation, by adding Section 7 Utility and Communication Facilities. This has been continued.
- ▶ The Commission amending the General Plan; Parks, Trails and Hazard Areas portion of the General Plan.

Come and join us as we

CELEBRATE PROVIDENCE

Mark your Calendars...June 4, 2011 we will be holding our Annual Celebrate Providence Events.

The whole family is invited! We will once again have fun events like our Second Annual Motorcycle Parade and Show, Kids Bike Parade, Fun Run, Inflatables, Baseball Games, Music, and we will end the evening with a Movie in the Park!

MESSAGE FROM THE LIBRARY

For an ONLINE CATALOG go to:

http://utsl.sirsi.net/uhtbin/cgisirsi/x/x/0/57/49?user_id=CACHELIBWEB

CELEBRATE MARCH!

- Music in Our Schools Month
- NATIONAL CRAFT MONTH
- NATIONAL WOMEN'S HISTORY MONTH
- Youth Art Month

Story Time

Preschool Story Time will be held Tuesday, Wednesday, & Thursday Mornings at 10:30 a.m. Story Time schedules are available in the library.

Please check the Library for lost and found!

March

Calendar of Interest:

Mar. 2—Read Across America Day

Mar. 6—Teen Tech Week Begins

Mar. 7—Newspaper in Education Week

Mar. 8—Mardi Gras

Mar. 13—Daylight Savings Begins

Mar. 17—St. Patrick's Day

Mar. 19—Purim Begins at Sunset

Mar. 20—National Poison Prevention Week

Mar. 20—Spring Begins

Mar. 31—Cesar Chavez Day

http://www.cachecounty.org/library

What's New in our Library:

Adult Fiction

- ✓ Damage—John Lescroart
- **✓** Dead or Alive—Tom Clancy
- ✓ Déjà vu—Fern Michaels
- **✓** Edge—Jeffery Deaver
- ✓ Forgotten Garden, The—Kate Morton
- ✓ God's Guest List—Debbie Macomber
- ✓ In Too Deep—Jayne Ann Krentz
- ✓ Man in Uniform, A—Kate Taylor
- **✓** Promise Canyon—Robyn Carr
- ✓ Rescue—Anita Shreve
- ✓ Scent of Jasmine, The—Jude Deveraux
- ✓ Secrets to the Grave—Tami Hoag
- ✓ Strategic Moves—Stuart Woods
- ✓ What the Night Knows—Dean Koontz

Religious Fiction

- ✓ All That Was Promised—Vickie Hall
- ✓ Broken Road, The—Shannon Guymon
- **✓** Bumpy Landings—Donald Carey
- ✓ Cartels & Combinations—Mike McPheters
- ✓ Deadly Departed—Tristi Pinkston
- ✓ Growing Up Gracie—Maggie Fechner
- ✓ Kay'sville—Sheralyn Pratt
- ✓ Kiss of a Stranger, A—Sarah M. Eden
- ✓ Mg's Melody—Kaylee Baldwin
- ✔ Pharaoh's Daughter, The—N.C. Allen
- ✓ Rogue Knight, The—Marcia McClure
- ✓ Smoke Screen—Traci Hunter Abramson
- ✓ Upside of Down, The—Rebecca Talley

Message from the Public Works Department:

It seems like with the recent snowstorms that winter will never end; with this in mind we would like to thank those of you who have observed the winter parking hours and remind you that winter parking hours are still in effect until April 1st. We would also like to thank those of you that have kept your sidewalks clear of snow. The City and those that walk during the winter months appreciate the efforts.

If you notice street lights that are out or not working properly, please contact our office and we will report the problem to Rocky Mountain Power. It is not required but very helpful if you can also give us the pole number.

The City will be doing spring cleanup as soon as spring decides to come. Please do not place branches out this early, it does become a safety hazard if there are branches out and then covered with snow. We will have more information for spring cleanup as the time comes closer.

And lastly, from the utility billing department. With a recent ordinance change, if the City deems that it is too cold to turn water off due to a delinquent utility account, the shut off notice will still be mailed as a reminder that you are delinquent but the water will not be turned off. As soon as the weather warms and it is deemed safe to turn water off, the public works department will shut off water for delinquent accounts and the bill will need to be paid in full before service is restored. With this ordinance change, we ask that you please continue paying your utility bill through the winter months so that you can avoid the water being shut off when the temperatures warm.

Providence Macey's Little Theater! Free Cooking & Community Classes

March 2011 Schedule: (Weekday classes are offered for adult's & kids ages 10 yrs & up)

Thursday, March 3rd—Heritage Cooking: 7:00-8:30 p.m.

Tuesday, March 15th—Gluten Free: 7:00-9:00 p.m. Thursday, March 17th—Super Salads: 7:00-8:00 p.m.

Saturday, March 19th—FREE Kids Activity: Drop in anytime between 12:00-3:00 p.m.

Tuesday, March 22nd—Latin Cooking: 7:00-8:00 p.m. Friday, March 25th—Lovely Legumes!: Noon-1:00 p.m.

Wednesday, March 30th—Flowers & Give-aways: 7:00-8:00 p.m. Thursday, March 31st—Salvadorian Cooking: 7:00-8:00 p.m.

LOOKING AHEAD:

Thursday, April 7th - Gardening & Give-aways: 7:00-8:00 p.m.



Seating is limited, so reserve a seat today at the Service Desk or call 753-3301

Check us out at: www.maceys.com